 BARNSLEY MINORS SWIMMING LEAGUE

55 Sheffield Road, Hackenthorpe, Sheffield
S12 4LR
0114 2510448
E-mail:  philandliz1985@gmail.com
Minutes of AGM held via Zoom on 5th December 2021
Members Present: Adwick, Borough of Barnsley, Chapeltown, City of Sheffield, City of Wakefield, Dearne Valley, Edlington, Knottingley, Rossington, Rotherham, Stocksbridge, Scunthorpe, Spenborough & Sheffield City. Chair – Lynne Dawson, Secretary – Liz Johnson, Treasurer – Christine Trinder.
Apologies: Rossington, Armthorpe and Askern Spa
Minutes of Last Meeting:
These were accepted as a true record by James Guy and Simon Pollard.
The original date for this meeting was set as 28th November 2021 but this had been postponed to 5th December due to snow.

Matters Arising

There were no matters arising. 
Review of Membership

It was decided to declare the 2021 season null and void due to Covid

Rossington have been absorbed by Doncaster Dartes and had requested to be allowed to continue in the league using the pool of swimmers who train at the Rossington pool. This request is now on hold as the pool is being refurbished and they will be unable to join the league until the 2023 season at the earliest. It is understood that Spa Askern will also be taking a 12 month sabbatical from the league for similar reasons.
In light of the above the meeting decided that the make up of the divisions would be 4 teams in Div 1 & 2 and 3 teams in Div 3 & 4. To accommodate this Spenborough agreed to move down to Div 4. The make up if the divisions will be as follows for the 2022 season:

Div 1 – Barnsley, Stocksbridge, Rotherham & Sheffield City

Div 2 – Scunthorpe, Armthorpe, Adwick & Wakefield

Div 3 – Chapeltown, CoSSS & Edlington

Div 4 – Spenborough, Dearne Valley & Knottingley

Chair’s Report 

Lynne Dawson reported that she did not have much to say as swimming had not taken place. There had been no real communications due to Covid.
Finance Report

Christine presented her balance sheet. The League continues to hold a healthy balance in the bank despite a small loss of £50 for the season due to the affiliation fees.  It was decided to waive affiliation fees to the league for the 2022 season as all clubs had paid for the 2020 season which had not been completed.
Secretary’s Report

The secretary reported that she has had a non-year with nothing to report on as no swimming had taken place 
Rule Amendments

None received from clubs

Officers for 2022
Nominations had been invited for anyone wishing to stand against the incumbents. None were received and the incumbents agreed to remain in office.

Chairman
Lynne Dawson
Secretary
Liz Johnson

Treasurer
Christine Trinder

Date and Venue of 2022 Meeting

League AGM will be held at the Gatty Memorial Hall, Priory Road, Ecclesfield, Sheffield, S35 9XY on 27th November 2022 at 7pm if physical meetings are sensible by this time. Should the delegates decide it is more sensible/convenient the AGM will again be held via Zoom
The meeting closed at 19.20pm and was immediately followed by:
Minutes of League Meeting held via Zoom on 5th December 2021
Individual Championships Review

The 2020 Champs should have taken place in January 2021, but the membership had previously decided to cancel this until the following season.
As the Champs are traditionally held in the January following the completion of the previous season and there has been no competition in 2021 it was decided that the Champs will not be held again until January 2023.

Scunthorpe have offered to host the championships and will investigate the possibility of booking a pool for the weekend of 14/15th January 2023.The organisation of this competition will be discussed once the venue is place. 
Arrangement of fixtures for 2022
The meeting broke into separate groups for each division to set fixtures, a list of which was then distributed after the meeting.
Delegates were thanked for their attendance and the meeting closed at 19.55pm
